Volunteers Needed:
SENC Constitution and By-Laws Review and Revision
Dear SENC Members,
	SENC’s first priority of 2019 is completion of a review and revision of and amendment to its Constitution and By-Laws.  NCA asked for this review and revision a year ago, as it felt that there were a few areas of  “looseness” that required “tightening” and revision.  The previous Board tabled the matter to allow the new Board to address it.
[bookmark: _GoBack]	The new Board is now asking for volunteers to serve on the committee that will review and recommend revisions/amendments to SENC’s Constitution and By-Laws.  Please email me by 11/15/18 at beverlycusac@gmail.com if you are interested in serving on this committee.  We will then send all volunteers a copy of the current Constitution and By-Laws and notes regarding the recommendations of NCA .  Volunteers can individually review the documents and make notes regarding their change recommendations; the committee will begin its collaborative work in early January, 2019, via pre-scheduled teleconference meetings, with the goal of submitting its recommendations to the SENC Board by February 15, 2019. “ All amendments/revisions shall be submitted to the membership, inviting comment from the members.”  “After submission to the membership, the Board shall  report on such proposal(s) to the Club.”  “The Constitution and By-laws may be amended by a 2/3 vote of the members present and voting at any regular meeting or special meeting called for the purpose, providing the proposed amendments have been included in the notice of the meeting and mailed to each member at least 15 days prior to the date of the meeting.”  “The proposed recommendations for revision/amendment can then be submitted to NCA for their comments.”  The committee will address any additional NCA suggestions and will submit the final draft of their amended Constitution and By-Laws to the SENC Board as soon as possible thereafter.  
The SENC Board sincerely appreciates the help of its volunteers!  Please email me by 11/15/18 at beverlycusac@gmail.com  if you are interested in serving on this important committee.
Newfoundly,
Beverly Cusac, President

